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Average Attendance & Giving 
 

Sept 24 - Oct 22 
 

 Bible Study Attendance              50 
                                        

 Worship Service                         72 
 

 Tithes and offerings             $3,868 
 

 Weekly Budget Need           $4,380 
 
 
 

 Thank you for your gifts! 

SCBC  Food Pantry  

Open Tuesdays  
10am - 12pm 

In the Fellowship Hall 

As of November 21 we have 

helped feed 350 people in need 

so far in 2017. Thank you for 

your donations! 

 
12/3 Sandi Schneider, Dorothy Smith 

12/10 Sasha Flaten, LaRue Holmes 

12/17 Janet Yunker, Sharon Lawrence 

12/24 Tiffany Arnett, Lorraine Norton 

12/31 Margie Britt, Kristin Holmes 

 
Dec Disciples Tony Lineback 

Fellowship Coffee 
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1 - Senior Christmas Banquet 5:30 pm 
2 - Breakfast with Santa 9:30 am - 11am 
3 - Men’s Breakfast 8:30 am 
5 - Deacon’s Meeting 7pm 
9 - Harp Concert by Heather Hills 7:00 pm 
      The Sound of  Christmas: Medieval to Modern  
11 - Finance Committee Meeting 6:30 pm 
14 - LifeLine Screening  
16 - Christmas Caroling 3pm 
17 - Christmas Cantata 7:00 pm 
24 - No Sunday School 
       Fellowship Coffee at 10:30, Worship at 11am 
24 - Christmas Eve Candlelight Service 6:00 pm 
25 & 26 - Office Closed    
27 - CARE 10:00 am, No Bible Study 

 

Church Office Hours: 

Monday - Friday 9 am - 1pm 

 

Church Staff: 
 

Dr. David Vess, Pastor 
 

Robin Atkins, Director of  

Children and Youth Activities 
 

Heather Hills,  

Minister of Music 
 

Deborah Hutchins, 

Church Secretary 
 

Susan Moore,  

Financial Secretary 
 

Regan Churhan, 

Accompanist 
     

Bobby Mills,  

Grounds Maintenance 
 

Eloise Garland, Custodian 
 

 

 

 

Sunday Schedule: 

Coffee Fellowship 9:30 am 

Bible Study 9:45 am 

Worship Service 11:00 am 
 

 

Wednesday Schedule: 

Prayer & Bible Study 6:30 pm 

Children's Bible Study 6:30 pm 

Choir Practice 7:15 pm 

 
 

Monthly Events: 

2nd Monday: Finance 6:30 pm 

1st Tuesday: Deacons 7:00 pm 

 3rd Thurs: WOM 7:00 pm 

4th Wed: CARE 10:00 am 
 

 

Online giving available at 

www.swiftcreekchurch.com 

 

 

 

 

From the Pastor  ~ 

 

“I’ve been shot! They shot me!” yelled the young man as he stumbled through 

the door and fell on the floor in front of the drink counter at McDonalds.  An-

gie and I were about 20 feet from what turned out to be a drive-by, gang-

related shooting. We had taken our niece’s children to the doctor on October 

31 and after the visit they wanted some lunch at McDonalds.  15 seconds be-

fore the shooting, Angie and our niece’s little girl had walked by the door to go 

to the restroom.  I called 911 and checked on the wounded man. Soon the si-

rens and lights from Police and First Responders wailed and swirled around us.  

For Angie and I this was indeed an unforgettable Halloween.  

 

Of course, all of this was dwarfed by the events the following Sunday at First 

Baptist Church of Sutherland Springs, TX., where 26 worshipers were killed 

and 20 more wounded.  Ironically, after the Deacons meeting a month earlier, 

Roy Lasher asked me if we had a Security Plan.  I told him we didn’t and I 

would look to see what was information there was on regular denominational 

church websites we use.  I was shocked to find absolutely nothing anywhere. 

Roy did some research and this month the Deacons appointed him to come 

up with a Security Plan for our church.  You will hear more in the coming days. 

 

How It All Began , is the theme for our Advent and Christmas celebrations 

this year.  In addition to our worship following this theme, we will have several 

special events to help you and your family celebrate this season.  The Breakfast 

with Santa event will be the first Saturday in December 2, from 9AM to 11AM 

in the Fellowship Hall.  On Saturday, December 16, everyone is invited to go 

Christmas Caroling to our homebound.  We will gather at 3PM in the parking 

lot.  On Sunday, December 17, at 7PM in the Sanctuary, the Adult Choir and 

Chamber Orchestra will present the musical celebration, A Song was Born at 

Christmas. The following Sunday is also Christmas Eve, in addition to our regu-

lar worship that morning, we will have our Christmas Eve service that evening 

at 6PM in the Sanctuary. 
David Vess 
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Dea con  Up da te  
On November 7, 2017, at their regular monthly meeting, in addition to their Family Ministry concerns, the Dea-

cons considered the following: 

§ Children and Youth Minister search committee had no report.  Dr. Vess stated that to date he was not aware 

of any responses to the posting.  

§ Pat Mills remarked that in the past, there had been a Special Prayer Time for whoever wanted to attend and 

spend time in pray and meditation for whatever concern they had.  She asked the committee consider restart-

ing this time.  A Special Prayer Time on Wednesday evenings, 30 minutes prior to Bible study.  Pat will provide 

information for the news letter and bulletin.   

§ Roy Lasher expressed concern for Church Security.  He addressed areas of concern and ways to improve secu-

rity.  After group discussion, motion was made for Roy to begin preparation of a Church security plan.  Roy will 

contact the Wake County Sheriff's Department for a consultation.  It was felt the doors should be locked dur-

ing services.  For safety, panic bars need to be placed on the two sanctuary doors that do not currently have 

them.  Charles Livengood states there may be funds remaining in the sanctuary renovation budget to cover the 

cost of the two bars.  Charles and Sharon Lawrence will present at fund raising committee meeting.   

§ Lynne Cullins explained the Swift Creek Angel Tree project.  This year, instead of having Sunday School classes 

buy gifts for those we help at Christmas, the WOM is asking for gift cards. The cards can be in varying amounts 

and from a store of the purchaser's choice. Rather than gifts, the cards will be given to the families based on 

their need and number of children.   

§ Pastor time: Church Council decided not to have Sunday School on Christmas or New Year's eves.  Fellowship 

time open at 10:30 with service at 11. 
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From Mrs. Pearl Strickland ~ 

My family and I would like to thank each of you for the love & food you shared with us. God bless 

you. 
 

From Don & Sharon Lawrence ~ 

Thank you for the many cards, calls & food during the recent tragic death of Don’s brother. We 

have certainly felt God’s presence during this sad time because of you! God Bless. 

Heather Hills will performé 
  The Sound of Christmas: Medieval to Modern 

Saturday, December 9th, at 7:00 PM 

Swift Creek Baptist Church, Raleigh 

A program of Christmas music for the harp, selections will range 
from haunting lesser-known carols to familiar Christmas songs 

to modern   festive favorites, to be performed on both lever and 
pedal harp. Featuring everything from "The Holly and the Ivy" to 

"Sleigh Ride," this is a program you won't want to miss! 

Saturday, December 23rd, at 7:00 PM 

The Music House, Greenville  

408 W Fifth Street, Greenville NC 
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The most wonderful time of the year is almost here! For many of us, it is also the busiest time of the year. 

As Christmas gets closer and life gets busier, it is good to take time out to remind ourselves what we are 

really celebrating. What better way to do that than through music? Swift Creek Church will celebrate each 

Sunday in Advent with special music by vocalists and instrumentalists alike. The choir is preparing a beauti-

ful cantata, Tom Fettke’s A Song Was Born at Christmas, which we will perform with chamber orchestra on 

Sunday evening, December 17th, at 7:00 PM. The handbell choir is also preparing two pieces for perfor-

mance that same evening, and there will be a reception following the program, so bring your friends and 

come ready to celebrate the birth of our Savior! The following Sunday is December 24th, so be sure to join 

us for both our morning worship service and our 6:00 PM Christmas Eve service, which will include medi-

tative harp music and beautiful Christmas songs. Music is in the air at Swift Creek this Christmas season! 

Music M inistry News 

By: Heather Hills 

 

 

 In Love and Christian Service, 

Rʺˋ˔ʘ Aˁ˖˔nʟ 
Director of Children & Youth Activities 
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The WOM is excited to report that Swift Creek exceeded the Operation Christmas Child shoe-
box goal by packing over 100 shoeboxes.  I am writing this before all of the shoeboxes have 
been received so the final total will be even greater.  We enjoyed the two packing parties, and we appreci-
ate the contributions made by everyone.  Watch for information in the January newsletter about the plans 
for 2018.  We also appreciate the contributions being made to other missions opportunities sponsored by 
the WOM.  Each gift, whether toys or money, has the potential of turning someone to our Savior.  We 

never know how God will bless our efforts as He calls people unto Him.  The sure thing is 
that God DOES take our simple gifts and multiply them for His Kingdom.  
Blessings and love from the WOM.   
            Grateful to Serve Him, L˨˚ɶʍ C˃ʶ˗˔nʟ , WOM Missions 

WOM NEWS  

First I would like to thank each of you here at Swift Creek that helped with or was a vendor at our Yard Sale and 

our Christmas Shopping Spree and Bake Sale; including those behind the scenes. It took everyone working togeth-
er to make all these events a success.  Thank you for always making yourself available to assist with these events. I 

love you all and am blessed to be a part of such a loving church family. December is an exciting time for children 
and a busy and sometimes stressful time adults.  All the shopping, decorating, gathering with family and friends, re-

hearsals for Christmas events at church and school. We all need to not lose sight of the true gift and blessing of 

Christmas the birth of Jesus. Please join us at the upcoming events listed below. Merry Christmas! 

Upcoming Events: 

December 2 Breakfast with Santa 9:30am - 11:00 am 

December 16 Christmas Caroling 3pm 

December 17 Christmas Cantata 7pm 

December 24 Christmas Eve Service 6pm 

 


